
1 
 

Road 
  

 

Yunta’s 

North East News 
  

Sponsored by the Yunta District Hall Inc.  
Produced by volunteers and printed at the Yunta Telecentre 

Funded by donations, advertising sales and the OCA. 
Distributed free to residents of the North East (SA) 

 

Inside this Issue 
 

ICPA turns 50 

Christmas party 

SAAL update 

Rifle Shoot 

Cockburn News 

 

 

 

 

 

Volume: Forty Three. Issue 1                                                               JANUARY / FEBRUARY 2023  

Community Calendar 
 

February 
 

  2nd RFDS clinic, Yunta 

  2nd NE SAAL meeting 

14th   Valentine’s Day 

16th  RFDS clinic, Yunta 

18th  Pinion Rural Advisory Workshop  

24th  YNEN deadline date 

28th  RDS Clinic, Wiawera 

 

 
 

Bitumen for the Tea Tree Road 
 
A 10km section of Tea Tree Road is to be sealed with 
works scheduled to begin in February. The sealing will 
include constructing three major flood-ways and further 
improve travel conditions after a 30km Curnamona-
Erudina section was sealed in 2021.  
 
The earthworks and sealing of the road from Yunta to 
approx. the Mt Victor intersection will be particularly 
welcomed by heavy transport operators. 
 
SA Member for Stuart Geoff Brock said, “The $2.4 
million works have been funded by the Australian 
Government as part of the Remote Pilot Road Program. 
This program aims to improve resilience on the road 
network through community access, safety, and 
productivity.” 
 

No more of this… 

     
 
 

Passing of a Local Legend 
The North East district was saddened by 

the passing of Keith Treloar of Wiawera 

Station in December. Keith was truly a 

‘legend’ of the area and along with wife 

Jenny and family whole-heartedly 

supported the North East. 
See page 9.  

 

Truck Damages Bridge 
 

The guard rail of the Winnininnie Bridge was 

wiped-out in the early hours of 11th January 

when this B Double crashed into it.  

Police report on page 2. 

 
 

 
Photos; Jeff Allen 
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  POLICE NEWS 
 

By Brevet Sergeant Jeff Allen 
 

Greetings,  
 

On 6/01/2023 there was a single vehicle roll over 

on the Barrier Highway west of Yunta involving 

five occupants. At the time all were transported 

to hospital with injuries, including three children.  

After receiving further information and an 

investigation, the male driver was reported for 

driving without due care.  Excessive speed was 

a major cause of the collision.  
 

On 11/1/2023 a B/Double travelling east on the 

Barrier Highway struck the Winnininnie Creek 

bridge after moving onto the wrong side of the 

roadway causing extensive damage to the 

bridge guard railing  and writing off the truck. The 

driver was subsequently reported after an 

investigation for driving unlicensed, and driving 

without due care. The driver also tested positive 

for drugs.  
 

The Winnininnie Creek Bridge is currently 

subjected to speed restrictions due to the 

damage. A big thanks to Yunta CFS who 

attended both incidents. 
 

As an update of the continuing road works east 

of Yunta it can be reported that most of the 

sections are nearing completion, however some 

speed zone restrictions are still in effect.   
 

I can be contacted on my email 

jeffrey.allen@police.sa.gov.au as well as the 

phone 86505004 for any enquiries.  

- Jeff 

Photos on page 1 and 3 
 

 
 

Community Briefs 
 

Greetings to all and best wishes for 2023. As we 

embark on annual routines – or new adventures (?), 

there are community events to note in our diaries. 
 

The Yunta Tennis Club will celebrate 60 years since its 

first Easter Tennis Tournament and this year’s theme 

will focus on 1963. The younger committee members 

are working on ensuring it will be a big hit!  So start 

scouring the Op Shops for your 60’s outfits. 
 

The Yunta Race Club has scheduled a gymkhana for 

29th April with the day’s program to be considered. 

Rising insurance costs are prohibiting many of the 

traditional activities associated with fun community 

events. Competitors might be required to literally 

‘wrap themselves in cotton wool’! 
 

Jeff reports that the Highway roadworks are nearing 

completion and we look forward to the sealing of 

another 10km of the Tea Tree Rd. 
 

Thanks to the contributors of articles and information 

for this issue, particularly as they were hounded for 

early lodgement of content.  
 

Here’s the sprinkling of 2022 total rainfalls rec’d:- 
 

East Whydown  302 

Teetulpa  304 

Lilydale  333 

Manunda  247 

Mulyungarie  369 
 

Here’s hoping for good seasons throughout 2023.  

Anyone experiencing an armada of grasshoppers yet? 
 

Best wishes to all the young folk who are changing 

schools or embarking on a new career path. 
 

Hearty Congratulations to Lauren Yeomans and 

Morgan Macdonald of East Whydown Station who 

became engaged in January. 
 

Page 9 features obituaries of some lovely folk who left 

us in 2022. Condolences to their family and friends. 
 

This issue has been published early and so the 

Australia Day fun will be reported on in the March 

issue. We’re off to the tennis. 
 

Looking forward to seeing Yunta’s North East News 

remain resilient and informative through 2023.This 

little newspaper relies on community input, so please 

consider how you can help keep the pages interesting 

and newsy.  

Cheers to all, 
 

Ros Breeding 

Editor, YNEN 
 

Next deadline: 24th February 
rosjb@outlook.com 

 

2023 RFDS 
CLINICS 

Wiawera Yunta 

FEBRUARY 28 2 & 16 

MARCH 28 2, & 16 & 30 
 

To book an appointment - use the HotDoc App 
or phone Brittany at RFDS on  8080 3735. 

or Sheryl at Yunta on 8650 5099 
 

To see a doctor at the Clive Bishop Medical 
Centre, Broken Hill phone 8080 3780. 

 

JAN-JUNE CLINIC DATES ON PAGE 14 
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30 Year SAAS Volunteer 

Allen Hucks is Yunta’s SA Ambulance Service 

First Responder and has volunteered in that role 

for a wonderful 30 years. 
 

SAAS Regional Team Leader Lee Dale, 

presented Allen with a 30 year service medal 

recently. 
 

 
 

 

Santa Delivers Christmas Cheer 
 

Tim and Eileen of Elders Peterborough hosted a 

client Christmas gathering at the Yunta Race Club in 

December with Santa being the featured guest.  
 

Photos…. 
 

 
Santa arrived by fire truck 

 

 
Oak Park crew; Josh, Jessica, August and Shan 

 

 
Janeen trying to get onto Santa’s ‘good’ list!  

 

 
Keith Noble and Bill Hogan enjoyed the night. 

Highway Havoc 
The driver and owners of this B-Double are in a bit 
of trouble after the accident at the Winnininnie 
Bridge (see Jeff’s report, page 2). The driver was 
unlicensed and also tested positive for drugs. 

 
The driver of this car also faced driving charges 

after injuring his passengers, near Nackara. 
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Rough Riding Ringer 
 

In 2022 young Lane Hera-Singh of Mutooroo Station began 

following his dreams in rodeo arenas.  Lane’s first ride was at White 

Cliffs NSW.  “I didn’t quite make time on my second division bull, 

and had no luck on my steer”, said Lane. 

 

 Emma Lovis-Hotchins of Mutooroo proudly reported that Lane has 

since competed at three rodeos, being White Cliffs, Merbein 

Victoria - and at Peterborough on 14th January. Unfortunately in 

between these, Lane has missed out on competing at several other 

rodeos due to various reasons.  

 

Lane was inspired to pursue his lifelong dream after his parents took 

him to rodeos to watch the rough-riding events when he was 

younger, said Emma.   

 

Lane was further inspired and mentored by the renowned Noel 

Fraser and his grandson Cody Fraser.  

 

Lane’s Mutooroo Pastoral colleagues from both Mutooroo and 

Mulyungarie Stations have travelled to rodeos to watch him 

compete.  

 
 
 
  

 
Lane Hera-Singh of Mutooroo Station 

holds on tight. 
 

Photo credit Kirby Simmons 

PETERBOROUGH RODEO 
 

On 14th January 2023, after a small downpour of 

rain that made the arena perfectly damp and brought in a 

cool change, the All Gen Solutions Peterborough Rodeo 

got underway at 6:30pm. 

 With a very large turnout, the evening was a 

great success for the club. Half time bought some friendly 

rivalry with 4 teams of 5 spectators enjoying a Tug Of 

War. With a lot of intense back and forth for 2 minutes, 

Team 4 won against Team 1.  

Only one major injury for the night was Bareback 

Bronc -rider, J Lane. He was released from hospital on 

Sunday and is recovering in Victoria.  

The PRC extends a big thank you to stock 

contractor Noel Fraser for doing his last Rodeo at 

Peterborough.  

The PRC would also like to congratulate all the 

competitors, thank our sponsors, our local clubs and 

volunteers. We can’t put on a massive show like this 

without you all.  

~ Mel Hampel, PRC Sponsorship coordinator 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Broken Hill Depot 

118 Pinnacles Rd 

 

Trading in live weight goats  

 
Competitive prices and same day payment 

 

Deal directly with one of Australia’s  

largest goat processors 
 

Contact: 

Rocky Capisciolto    0427 109 150 

National Goat Livestock Manager 

or 

Kym Starkey           0498 348 273 

Broken Hill Depot Manager 
 

         Email: bhdepot@cedarmeats.com 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Courier / Yunta Mail Run 
 

Neil Watkinson   0438 254 052 
 

Collecting from 

Peterborough or 

Jamestown, 

and delivered to  

Yunta and beyond.  
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The North East Branch 
of the ICPA mourns the 

December passing of 
founding member  

Keith Treloar  
and also 1980’s-90’s 

member Rick Pearse. 
 

Sadly, Tanya Robertson, 
daughter of Sue & Peter 
Crowhurst also passed 

away late in 2022. 
 

Sincere Condolences 

 

North East Branch of the 

             ISOLATED CHILDREN’S PARENTS’ ASSOCIATION (Aust) 

Celebrates 50 years  

 

 

During and after the AGM, the chatter revolved 
around ‘the old days’, what has been achieved 
through ICPA and the current status of School of 
The Air and RICE as well as health assessments of 
pre-schoolers. The older members showed real 
interest in the current issues and shared wise and 
humorous ‘tales of old’.  
 

It was a lovely get-together and was enhanced by 
a lovely lunch (supplied by The Tinsmith’s Café) 
and a photographic power-point display of the past 
50 years of the North East Branch.   
 

     
 

The 2023 SA State Conference will be held on 23rd 
March in WOOMERA with the theme ‘Launching 
Futures since 1972’.  (It should be a blast. Ed). It 
coincides with the SOTA School Camp, also at 
Woomera; a great idea! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Past and present NE ICPA Branch members 
gathered at Yunta on 18th December to 
celebrate the Branch’s 50 years of action and 
achievement. 
 

Dot Sandland, Marlene Staude and Christine 
Fuller travelled from Adelaide for the day, 
collecting Claire Tiver from Burra on the way. 
Also attending were Pauline Crawford of 
Adelaide, Andrew and Deb Bailey of 
Jamestown, Ross and Gen Sawers of Pitcairn 
Station and Jane Gloster of Auburn. 
 

All were active members in the earlier days – 
and some remain so.  
 

The younger members present on the day 
included Leisa Breeding (President), Kristina 
Crawford (Vice President), Penny Rasheed 
(out-going Secretary) and Josephine Williams 
(in-coming Secretary). 
 

Dot Sandland acknowledged founding Branch 
members Claire and Athol (dec’d) Tiver.  
 

It was further heartily declared that Keith and 
Jenny Treloar of Wiawera Station were being 
honoured with Life Membership of the North 
East Branch. Sadly Keith has passed away 
since hearing of their award and sincere 
sympathies are extended to Jenny and family. 
Keith and Jenny were founding members of the 
Branch and travelled far and wide to safeguard 
the delivery of education ‘in the bush’. All 
families owe them a debt of gratitude. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

To enquire about the North East  
Branch, email Leisa on 

Braemar@mcbride.com.au 
 

- Ros  Breeding, Member, NE Branch 

 
 

Back:- Pauline Crawford, Jane Gloster, Christine Fuller, Penny Rasheed, Josephine 
Williams, Leisa Breeding, Gen & Ross Sawers. Front:- Ros Breeding, Kristina 
Crawford, Dot Sandland, Claire Tiver, Marlene Staude, Deb & Andrew Bailey. 

       
Leisa and Kristina 

mailto:Braemar@mcbride.com.au
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   North East Pastoral Group 

SAAL 
 

The North East Pastoral Landscape Group will meet in Yunta on Thursday 2 February to discuss kangaroo 

management and upcoming events. Updates will be provided on the ongoing Kangaroo Partnership 

Program and a quota report will be provided on the 2023 Department for Environment and Water 

commercial harvest figures. 
 

A new date has been set for the rescheduled Koonamore Stickybeak Day and it’s one to add to your 

diaries. The event, to be held on Tuesday 21 March, promises a great program of soil-related talks and 

activities. 
 

Landholders experiencing issues with Opuntioid cacti species are 

invited to contact SAAL’s Sustainable Landscape Officer Paul 

Hodges to discuss the possibility of using biocontrol methods to 

control infestations. SAAL Landscape Board is breeding cochineal 

(Dactylopious spp.) in a nursery in Port Augusta for use across the 

region. While not a silver bullet, cochineal is a great assistant in 

coordinated multi strategy cactus removal. Have a look at the 

impact from cochineal deployment undertaken at Stirling North 

Golf Club. Paul Hodges can be contacted on 0417 738 498. 
 

Now is also a great time to start thinking about applying for one of 

the board’s annual Grassroot Grants. Up to $10,000 is available 

per project, and the 2022-23 round assisted multiple property 

owners across the North East Pastoral with boxthorn management 

and aerial Noogoora burr control. Applications will open on 

Monday, 6 March. 
 

If you have any questions for the SAAL Landscape Board, please 

call 8429 9666 or call Community Landscape Officer Charlie Eager 

on 0437 795 792.                                            ~ Michelle Murphy 

 

  

 

 
Before and after cochineal 

application to cactus 

 

 

Isolated Children’s 

 Parents’ Association 
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PUALCO PASTORAL 
 

 
 

 

Goats required 
 

All sizes, any numbers 

Live weight or on hooks 
 

Stephen Obst 

Phone: 0438 343 434 
 
 

 

 

Just Married 
 

Henry Treloar & Elly Spyrou married at 
Lot100 in the Adelaide Hills on Friday 6th 
of January, 2023. 
 

 
 
Henry is the son of Jim & Jenny Treloar of 
Wadnaminga Station and Elly’s parents are 
Nick & Natalie Spyrou. 
 
Henry reported that the wedding was a 
blend of Greek and Australian traditions 
with dance-floor festivities beginning with 
Zorba - and ending with the Aussie ‘anthem’ 
Eagle Rock which was accompanied by some 
real shenanigans by the North Easterners. 
 
Henry’s sisters Charlotte Rosa and Lizzie 
Treloar ‘brought down the house’ as MCs 
and Eddie Morgan was one of the 
groomsman. 

 
 

 
at Yunta 

Wednesday 17th May, 2023  
 

A FREE three-hour training session with a leading 
mentor and award winning rural advocate.  

 
If you volunteer your time for a committee, 

sporting group, progress association or 

community-based organisation, this is for you. 

 
If you are not part of a committee, but might like to 

be, this is a great place to start your learning! 

 
More details in the March issue of YNEN 

 
 

           

 

COMMITTEE BASICS 
Training 

YUNTA 
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  Cockburn Update by Ryan Esam       Jan 2023 
 

Things are moving at Cockburn; Havilah Resources are further developing their new base in 
Cockburn which is great to see. Many other blocks have recently changed hands and new people 
are planning to develop around town also. 
 
Our community members have stepped up when challenges happened - and have kept the 
facilities such as the post office operational during these challenges, thank you to those people. 
 
The pub and van park leases are still up for grabs. There has been some great interest from local 
and afar but nothing is locked in as yet; so get in now for a look through and an opportunity to meet 
the wonderful Jennie and Roy who are doing an amazing job of keeping it all alive. 
 
HELP PLEASE - Jenny and Roy need to be away in March for medical reasons. It would be great 
if we had new people by then, but we are looking for support to keep the Post Office, the pub and 
park facilities operating during this time. Perhaps you'd like a taste of what it's like before 
committing, come and drop in and see and say g'day?! 
 
The postal service is such a big service for this region and we won't deny it's been a challenge to 
keep it operating the last few years. Any input and support is welcome to keep this integral service 
alive for our wider community. 
 
Calling for members. – The CPA Inc. is seeking members to assist with these ongoing projects and 
to help drive a new future for Cockburn and the surrounding region. Do you have thoughts of what 
you would do?? Please share - or come and lead the change. 
 
And finally, but most importantly - our thoughts and prayers go out to the Treloar family on the loss 
of Keith Treloar just before Christmas. A truer example of care, support, leadership and mentorship 
for the North East and its people would be hard to find. 
 
For any queries from this update please contact  
secretarycockburn@outlook.com or coburnhotel@coburnhotel.com or FB or me 
esamryan@gmail.com 

~ Ryan Esam 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

FebFast is all about giving people 
the skills and the know-how to 
break the habits that inhibit their 
wellbeing, such as alcohol and 
sugar addiction. 
www.febfast.org.au 

POSITION VACANT 
 

Person required on a 

temporary basis to  

undertake the Yunta  

town maintenance role. 
 

Duties include emptying 

public rubbish bins,  

weed spraying and 

maintenance, general 

handyman tasks.  
 

An ABN is preferred 

but not essential 
 

 Approx 15-20 hours  

per month. 

 Phone 86 505099  
to enquire.  

 

mailto:secretarycockburn@outlook.com
mailto:coburnhotel@coburnhotel.com
mailto:esamryan@gmail.com
https://febfast.org.au/
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Keith Harvey Treloar of Wiawera Station passed 
away peacefully on Wednesday 21st December 
2022 at Broken Hill, in his 91st year. 
 

Keith was the dearly loved husband of Jenny, loving 
father and father-in-Law of Andy & Helen, Duncan 
(dec), Vicki & Mark and Greg & Sanchia. 
 

Dearly loved Grandfather to Jason & Kirsty, Kelly & 
Matt, Ben & Robyn, Keith & Shannon, Caitlin, Flynn 
& Lucy, Sophie, Chloe & Riki. Loving Great-
Grandfather of twelve. 
 

Clyde Thompson (formerly of the RFDS) led the 
memorial service at Broken Hill and spoke of his 
own friendship and admiration of Keith and Jenny. 
 

Andy delivered the eulogy which included mentions 
of the  ‘shenanigans’ that Keith and his brothers 
Brian and Graeme involved themselves in whilst 
growing up on Mooleulooloo Station.  
 

Other friends spoke of Keith’s wonderful life as did 
nephews Jim and Ben Treloar.  
 

There were mentions of Keith’s love of flying, his 
handyman and manufacturing skills and his good 
humour and compassion. 
 

Keith and Jenny are legendary in their support of 
the Royal Flying Doctor Service, helping to provide 
that ‘mantle of safety’ – and tremendously assisting 
in fund-raising efforts. 
 

Keith and Jenny were among the founders of the 
Isolated Children’s Parents’ Association (Australia), 
attending the very first meeting at Bourke 50 years 
ago. Keith served on Federal Council for 10 years 
and Keith and Jenny were awarded with North East 
Branch ICPA Life Memberships in December.   
 

The Olary Pistol Club, Olary Race Club and Golf 
Club all benefitted from Keith’s involvement  and he 
served as the NE CFS President and was a SA 
Board-member, earning a National medal for his 
involvement. Keith was a JP for 56 years and also 
served as President of the NE SAFF.  
 

And of course, there were plenty of laughs as 
friends and family shared tales of Keith’s fun-loving 
spirit.         Vale 

 

Rick Pearse 
27.12.1951 ~ 20.12.2022 

 

Rick along with Faerlie, Emma and Sam, owned 
and managed Winnininnie Station from 1981 
until 2000. He was active in the local community 
being involved with the Race Club, School 
Council and CFS. 
 
Rick died after a short illness and the 
Celebration of Rick's life was attended by many 
past and present North East residents on 
Friday 13th January in Adelaide.  
 
After leaving Winnininnie, Rick worked as a 
consultant before being widely respected as 
The Sharpening Man; a role which included 
much travel and increased friendships. 
 
Rick was the much loved husband of Faerlie, 
father and father-in-law of Emma and Mick, Sam 
and Samantha - and adored Pa of 
Cole (Nicole), Georgie, Millie (Amelia), 
Elsie and Nor (Eleanor). Sadly missed. 

 
 

John Lord 
 

John Montgomery Lord of Thackaringa passed 
away on December 14th 2022 aged 98 years.  
 

Beloved husband of the late Pamela. 
 

Dearly loved Father and Father-in-law of Sally 
and Tony, and David and Jill. Grandfather to 
Ricky, Tom and Lachlan, Emma, Charlie and 
Hugh. Great grandfather of 8. John was 
farewelled at Broken Hill on 9th January 2023.  

 

 

Tanya Robertson (nee Crowhurst) 
 

08/04/1972 - 07/12/2022 

 
Tanya grew up on McCoys Well Station after 
being born at Peterborough SM Hospital. She 
passed away at Victor Harbor Hospital on 7th 
December 2022, aged 50. 
 
Tanya was the loving wife of Darryl and mother 
of Iona and Charlie. She was the cherished 
daughter of Peter and Sue Crowhurst and 
much loved sister, sister-in-law and aunty of 
Anne, Scott and families 
 
 Her funeral service was held at Victor Harbor 
on 21st December 2022, with loving tributes 
from her siblings and friend Julie MacLachlan. 

 

 

Keith Treloar 
 

15/02/1932 - 
21/12/2022 

 

Obituaries 
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With an array of Christmas treats on offer, shooters from around 

SA as well as Broken Hill travelled to compete in the Yunta 

Christmas Shoot, held on 3rd December. 
 

The 30 shooters competed in mostly fine weather conditions with 

good results across the board. Shooters appreciated the temporary 

structures shading the shooting mound and the comforts of the 

clubhouse. 
 

The Club maintained its culinary reputation with the usual 

sumptuous Saturday buffet lunch and bbq dinners on the Friday 

and Saturday nights. Despite Kerry being ‘shot down’ with Covid 

on the Friday, she managed to bake and send her usual load of 

treats. The visiting ladies helped to prepare and serve the meals 

as they always do. Thanks especially to Don and Linda Merritt 

of Broken Hill who not only made and supplied Christmas 

puddings for prizes and sweets, but also helped with the food 

preparations. 
 

Three ranges were shot by the 30 shooters; 2 x 500yard and 1 x 

300 yard range. 
 

Scores were tallied and uploaded to the NRAA website by Don 

Flynn of Roxby Downs and Ali Hansen of Crafers. Prizes were 

presented late afternoon with many kind words contributed by the 

winners.  
 

Bill Naismith of the Yanyarrie-Orroroo Club was fresh back from 

the National Teams Shoot in Canberra, but found the centre of 

the target enough times to win the Target Rifle Competition. In 

accepting his shield and prize, Bill commended the Yunta RC 

members for again hosting a successful day. Malcolm Hill of Pt 

Pirie RC again won the F Class from a strong field. 
 

Yunta Rifle Club Captain Warren Breeding thanked Allen Hucks 

and Richard Steel for having everything in readiness for the day. 

He endorsed the words of visitors in thanking the ladies in the 

kitchen – and wished Kerry well. Also thanked were all 

attending; particularly, those who ensured it was a successful 

event either by target and clubhouse preparation, catering and/or 

donations of goods or prizes. 
 

Malcolm Flavel (formerly of Peterborough and former President 

of the SA Rifle Association) was invited to present the prizes to 

all winners. 

Congrats to TR winner Bill Naismith and F Class winner 

Malcolm Hill. 

~ Annie Oakley 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
TR winner Bill Naismith of Orroroo was 

presented with the Shield by Malcolm Flavel. 

 
 

 
 

Tony and Linda Tugwell of Broken Hill;  
ongoing supporters of the Yunta Rifle Club 

 
Kitchen helpers.  

Scorers 

Shooters take aim 
 



11 
 

 
  Looking Back through the pages of Yunta’s North East News 

 Vol. 30 Issue No. 1  JANUARY-FEBRUARY 2010 
      

A full page of community briefs reported many recent local activities. Welcomed to the district were 

Yunta’s new Police Officer Stephen Garden and his family. 

 

The Yunta School had seen the welcome addition of a verandah along the main building as well as 

other structural changes and a landscaping project. The Pumpa family of Paratoo Station had been 

farewelled at the Christmas Concert. 

 

The North East had buoyed the Burra Boarding House residency numbers with eight students who 

were attending Burra Community School. 

 

At the AGM of the North East Branch of ICPA, executive officers were re-elected being: President: 

Colleen Grove-Jones, Vice President Rev Jenny Swanbury, Secretary Bronwyn Palmer and Treasurer 

Jackie Mattey. The Branch had raised over $1000 through the publication and sales of the recent issue 

of the NE Phone Directory. 

 

Landscape Board  
Appoints New Chairperson 

 
The appointment of a new presiding member and one 

new member has been made to the SA Arid Lands 

Landscape Board. 
 

Douglas Lillecrapp of Todmorden Station in the Marla 

Oodnadatta district was appointed as the Board's new 

presiding member, after former chair Ross Sawers 

stepped down after two terms of service. The Flinders 

Ranges Council chief executive officer Eric Brown 

was appointed to the vacant position on the board. 
 

Current members Ellen Litchfield, Sanchia Treloar, 

Kurt Tschirner, Scott Michael and Tim Flowers were 

re-appointed.  
 

Ross Sawers (pictured below left) of Pitcairn Station 

was thanked for his service and commitment to the SA 

Arid Lands.  
 

Got something to sell?  

Wanting to buy? Something to giveaway? 

ADVERTISE HERE 
 

from only $5.00 

phone the Editor on 8650 5005  

or email rosjb@outlook.com 

 

 

New Horizons 
Mark Sutton and Ross Sawers, pictured at 

Yunta in 2020, have both left important roles.  
 

 
 

 
 

OCA Director Mark Sutton 
Farewelled  

 

     Community members from around SA’s Outback 

were sorry to hear of the departure of Mark Sutton 

from his role as Director of the Outback 

Communities Authority after many years at the helm. 

     Mark’s admiration of the outback and its people 

was evident - and many can attest to him going 

‘above and beyond’ his role to assist outback 

communities with projects during his long stint with 

the OCA. 

    In response to an email of appreciation from the 

Yunta Race Club, Mark said, “It has been an absolute 

pleasure to have lived and worked in the Outback.  I 

have met some wonderful people and visited some 

amazing places over my 31 years in the region.”   

 

 

Only a life lived in the service 

 to others is worth living 
 

~ Albert Einstein 

mailto:rosjb@outlook.com
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Letter from the YNEN Editor  

 

President and committee members, 

Yunta District Hall Inc 

 

Dear Allen and members, 
 

On behalf of the Yunta District Hall I have since 1985, held the 

position of Editor of Yunta’s North East News. And so it is with 

sorrow that I hereby advise my intention to resign the position 

in 2023. 
 

Our community newsletter has purveyed news and inform-

ation throughout the North East since its original format was 

developed by staff and students of the Yunta Special Rural 

School in the early 1980’s and it is my sincere hope that it 

continues into the future. 
 

I will assist the committee to source a new volunteer editor 

and I am certainly willing to guide and support the future 

editor. I anticipate a transition period of several months will 

be necessary - and it is my intention to remain involved in 

producing regular articles for Yunta’s North East News. 
 

Sourcing articles and producing the newsletter has been a 

substantial time-burden for me during 34 of the past 38 years, 

thus my decision to step away from the Editor’s position. 
 

I sincerely thank past and present members of the Yunta 

District Hall for their ongoing support of my role as Editor.  
 

Kind regards, 
 

Ros Breeding 

Editor, YNEN 

 
 

22 February ~ Teal Ribbon Day 
 

Teal Ribbon Day invites Aussies to 

buy and wear a teal ribbon in support 

of raising awareness for Ovarian 

Cancer Australia.  

www.ovariancancer.net.au 

 
 

http://www.ovariancancer.net.au/
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JAMESTOWN 

 

Servicing the North East 

for over 50 years 
 

 

  
 

Phone ANTHONY or LEANNE 

on 8664 1339 
 

mpcjamestown@bigpond.com 

www.murraypestcontrol.com.au 

 

 

 

Free Quotes 
 

Termites, Spiders, 
Mice, Ants & Bugs 

 

Termite Inspections 

& treatments 

Peterborough Rotary Club 

Spreads Christmas Cheer 
 

Prior to Christmas, the Rotary 

Club of Peterborough donated 

goodie-filled stockings for Yunta 

residents. 
 

The stockings were gratefully 

collected from the Yunta PO 

within a few days and the contents 

included lovely things like fruit 

mince pies, custard, fruit cake, 

shortbread biscuits. The recipients 

were very appreciative. 
 

 

Phone 8663 2284 

 sales@powerandwater.com.au 

 

FOR SALE 
 

Two pine cabinets, good 

condition.  Only $60 each or 

$100 for both. (Yunta area) 

 Phone: 0427 505 140 

 

 

LOST DOG 
 

Digger 
 

 
 

Lost from a vehicle on 

Sunday 15th January  

between Yunta and 

Mannahill 
 

Digger is 4 months old 

and is microchipped 

 

Phone Brenton Miller 

on 0437 035 658 

 

mailto:mpcjamestown@bigpond.com
http://www.murraypestcontrol.com/
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Royal Flying Doctor Service 
 

 

2023 NE CLINICS  January -June 

 
For appointments at the  

Wiawera or Yunta clinics  
phone the following (before the day prior) 

 

Wiawera or Yunta : Ph RFDS on 8080 3735 
Yunta: Sheryl Lewis, ph; 8650 5099 (RTC) 

 

OR book on the HOTDOC App 
 

Appointments are also available at the Clive Bishop 
Medical Centre, Broken Hill, Phone: 8080 3780 

 
   

EMERGENCY 
Dial 000 or the 

RFDS 24 hour Medical No. 8088 1188 

CLINICS WIAWERA YUNTA 

JANUARY 3 & 31 5 & 19 

FEBRUARY 28 2 & 16 

MARCH 28 
2 & 16  
& 30 

APRIL - 13 & 27 

MAY 23 11 & 25 

JUNE 20 8 & 22 

 
 
 
 
 

 

SA Public Holidays 2023 
Date Day         Holiday 

2 Jan Mon New Year's Day PH 

26 Jan Thurs Australia Day  

13 Mar Mon Adelaide Cup Holiday 

 7 Apr Fri Good Friday 

10 Apr Mon Easter Monday 

 25 Apr Tues Anzac Day  

12 Jun Mon King's Birthday PH 

 2 Oct Mon Labour Day 

24 Dec Sun Christmas Eve  

25 Dec Mon Christmas Day 

26 Dec Tues Proclamation Day PH 

31 Dec Sun New Year's Eve  

 

YUNTA GYMKHANA * 29th APRIL     tbc 

 

 
 

"New Year: — a new chapter,  

a new verse, or just the same  

old story? Ultimately we write it. 

The choice is ours."  
— Alex Morritt 

 

2023  Chinese Year of the Rabbit 

 
 SA 2023 SCHOOL TERM DATES (SA Govt schools)  

2
0

2
3
 

 
Term 1 

 
Hols 

 
Term 2 

 
Hols 

 
Term 3 

 
Hols 

 
Term 4 

 

30 January   
- 

14 April 

15 Apr 
- 

30 April 

1 May  - 
7 July 

8 July 
- 

23 July 

24 July  - 
29 Sept 

30 Sept 
- 

15 Oct 

16 October  - 
16 December 

 

 

https://publicholidays.com.au/new-years-day/
https://publicholidays.com.au/australia-day/
https://publicholidays.com.au/march-public-holiday/
https://publicholidays.com.au/easter/
https://publicholidays.com.au/easter/
https://publicholidays.com.au/anzac-day/
https://publicholidays.com.au/queens-birthday/
https://publicholidays.com.au/labour-day/
https://publicholidays.com.au/christmas/
https://publicholidays.com.au/christmas/
https://publicholidays.com.au/proclamation-day/
https://publicholidays.com.au/new-years-day/

